
 

April 3, 2018 

 

Principal’s Message   
 

Welcome back!  I hope you had a chance to enjoy the spring break with your children.  We 

have many exciting things to look forward to this spring. Please make sure to check the 

dates to remember in this newsletter and update your calendars at home. We do keep our 

calendar posted on our website and it is advisable to check it regularly. 

 

During the spring break, a district announcement came out about changes to administrative 

staffing for September.  It is with mixed emotions that I will be leaving AES at the end of the 

school year.  I will be moving to Errington Elementary School to be Principal, as the current 

Principal (Marsha Dawley) will be retiring.  I have really enjoyed my time at AES and am 

proud of all the things we have accomplished together.  While I am excited about joining 

the EES team, I look forward to the next few months at AES.  Lisa Pedersen-Skene will remain 

as Vice-Principal at AES next year, and she will be joined by a principal new to SD69 named 

Ixchel Bradley.  Ms. Bradley will be coming from the Surrey School District.   

 

With the longer days and the spring weather trying to make an appearance, we hope that 

the children are spending time outdoors. For those students who do spend time on the 

computer, the article below provides suggestions on how to make online safety a priority in 

your home. 

 

Technology has changed how students learn and how they socialize. Millions of kids in all 

age groups are online every day – at home, at school, at friends’ homes, at the library – and 

many are creating online content.  

To keep your child safe online:  

Discuss rules and expectations. Use software that helps to protect kids, but supervise 

carefully, too. Only allow your child to communicate with people you both know when he’s 

online.  

Set limits on screen time, such as 10 hours or fewer per week. Remember that screen time 

includes TV, computer and video game use.  

Do not allow your child to reveal personal information online, such as his name, phone 

number, school, passwords or location.  

Keep Internet access out of your child’s room. Only let your child go online if you can see 

what he’s doing.  

Learn about websites your child wants to visit. Are they safe? Do you approve of their 

content?  

Encourage your child to be honest with you if something inappropriate occurs online. React 

calmly if this happens. Report your concerns to the authorities.  

Stay informed about online safety. Visit sites such as www.fosi.org (Family Online Safety 

Institute) and Netsmartz.org for more tips.  
 
Source:  Elementary School Parents (April 2013, Vol.24, No.8) 

 

 

Families on the Move?  
Please let the school office know if your family will be moving next year. As 

planning is underway for next year, it is very helpful if we are aware of any 

students who will not be attending our school in September. 
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Planning for September 

 
Soon we will begin developing a draft class organization for next school year.  This includes 

projecting student enrolment and creating classes that make the most efficient use of our 

staff, while at the same time, observing provincial class size limits and building classes that 

can work together as a team.  Attached below is a letter from the Assistant Superintendent 

regarding class formation for September 2018.  If you would like to provide input to your 

child’s placement, please do this by Thursday, April 19th.  Please note that parent input is one 

of a number of factors that guide us in the formation of classes.  We must pay attention to 

the other important considerations outlined in the letter below, which contribute to an 

optimum learning environment for all children.  While a smaller school such as ours has many 

benefits, we are also faced with a very limited number of classes at each grade level – 

which limits placement options.  

 

 

 



 

 

Celebration of Learning 

 

This is a reminder about our “Celebration of Learning” event coming up next week (Thursday, 

April 12, 2018).  Below is a copy of what was sent out in the newsletter before spring break 

with information about this event and how to book a time.  Teachers have been working on 

plans for this evening and we hope that you can all attend!  We are confident that you will 

gain a good understanding of your child’s learning journey at this event. 

In addition to changes to our curriculum, the BC Ministry of Education is also changing 

assessment of student learning and how we communicate what we notice about student 

learning with families.  Part of the shift is to focus more on opportunities for students to take a 

central role in sharing where they are in their learning as well as sharing what they see as 

their next steps.  As educational researcher Anne Davies says, "When students communicate 

with others what they have learned, they come to better understand what they have 

learned and what they need to learn." 

Due to the success we had with our spring conference format last year, we will structure 

them the same way this spring.  Instead of scheduling a 15 minute individual conference with 

your child’s teacher (as we did in the fall), we are setting up 30 minute times on Thursday, 

April 12, 2018 (starting at 4:00pm) for families to come into their child’s classroom to share 

and celebrate their learning – most classes will be preparing students to lead this celebration 

of learning.  There will be up to six families at a time and teachers will be mingling and 

facilitating in a variety of ways.   

Families who have specific questions for teachers that they feel need private conversation 

after the celebration of learning, are encouraged to make appointments with the classroom 

teacher at a mutually convenient time.  We look forward to seeing everyone on Thursday, 

April 12th.  Please see the information below to book your child’s “celebration of learning” 

time. 

 

 

Parent-Teacher-Student Celebration of Learning bookings will be available online at 

https://aes.schoolappointments.com.  Online bookings will open March 12, 2018.   Please 

sign on through the online bookings to book your celebration time.  If you have any 

problems or questions, do not hesitate to contact the office at (250) 752-3875 when we are 

back in session on April 4, 2018. You will find a quick link to the school appointments online 

website in our "Quick Links" section of our website homepage titled "School Appointments 

Online". 

School Appointments - Parent Instructions 

1. Go to our school appointments web site:  http://aes.schoolappointments.com/ 

2. Register for an account by clicking the "REGISTER" menu tab and filling in the on-line 

form.  Choose a user id and password for yourself and then click the "Register Now" 

button. 

3. Add your children into the system by clicking the "Add a Student" button.  Click "Insert 

New" button to add more children. 

4. Click the "date" icon beside each child's name to schedule 

appointments.  Select the staff you wish to book appointments with and the 

"View Calendars" button.  Use the "Ctrl" or 

"Command" key to select multiple staff to view at the same time.  

5. Click on available time slots to book your appointments 

and then click the "Book Appointments" button to save your bookings. 

 

 

 



 

 

POPCORN SALES  

We are excited to announce that popcorn sales will begin! 

Every Thursday, at lunch recess, the Learning Services team and 

some helpful students will be selling popcorn for $2.00. There will 

be four kinds to choose from and they are all nut-free and 

gluten-free! If you forget, don’t worry because sales will be 

every week!  

 

 
 

Information from Room #10:  

A letter that Mrs. Macmillan sent out to her class: 
 

We have an exciting opportunity to offer the students in the 

classroom.  As some of you may be aware, when I am not 

teaching your children at school, I am a volunteer raiser of 

service dogs through the Pacific Assistance Dogs Society (PADS).  

I have brought two of these service dogs to school for a morning 

visit to our classroom. 

 

From mid-March to mid-May I have the opportunity to raise a new service puppy – from age 

8-16 or so weeks.  We call this Puppy Kindergarten!  It is my firm belief that service puppies-in-

training provide wonderful benefits to the students in my classroom, as there is wonderful 

opportunities for teaching students about the learning process, self-regulation, empathy and 

kindness to others. 

 

The puppy-in-training will only be in our classroom on Fridays, from 8:30 am until 10:30 am.  

We may do some presentations in other classes after the recess break, when Mr. Fraser is 

teaching our class.  The puppy will always be in a PADS vest, and under my direct control, 

unless in its sleeping spot. 

 

Common Questions:  

 

Q: Have you brought service puppies to a 

classroom before? 

A: Yes, in fact this puppy's mother, PADS Cadence, came to my K/1 classroom twice a week, 

all day for 5 months.  The students found her to be a calming presence, and they learned 

about how they could help train her (mostly by exposing her to noise and food!)  The Vice 

Principal was so impressed by how PADS Cadence created a positive classroom 

environment, she started to raise a PADS puppy too! 

 

Q: Will the puppy be identified? 

A: Yes, PADS is an internationally accredited service dog organization, and as such, all 

puppies come with a PADS vest, which both identifies the dog, and teaches the dog that it is 

working.  The puppy also comes with a license from the BC Ministry of Justice allowing it to 

enter businesses and public spaces.  Visit pads.ca for more information. 

 

Q: May I pat the puppy? 

A: Yes, you or your family members may ask me to greet the puppy.  As this is a service dog-

in-training, these are viewed as important training opportunities, but they do have some 

protocol surrounding the greetings – for example, I need to ask the puppy to sit, not others. 

 

Q: How do you give the puppy up? 

We are raising service dogs, not adopting a pet for life.  It is actually a lot like being a 

teacher; you get super attached, but you know that they are going on to bigger and better 

things.  It also helps listening to clients talk about how their service dog completely changed 

their life.  But it is still hard to say good-bye! 

 

Q: Can you train my dog? 

No, I am not a certified dog trainer, but I have been trained by PADS to help train service 

dogs, and that means very different things than training a pet.   

 



 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AES Calendar of Events 

April  3 School Re-opens after Spring Break 

 12  Celebration of Learning (Student-Led Conferencing) 

 17 Class Photos 

 19 “Pete the Cat” Event at Oceanside Place (for 2018-19 Kindergarten Families) 

 21 AES PAC “I Made It” Market 

 27 Conferencing Adjustment Day -  No School 

May 18 Professional Development Day – No School 

 21 VICTORIA DAY – No School  

 28 Grade 6 Immunizations 

June 6-25 Grade 3 Swim Program 

 28 Last day of sessions, school ends 3 hours early (11:45) 

**Please note the above calendar will be updated as new events occur** 

 



 

 
 

OYSS Spring Soccer Registration Now Open 
Spring Soccer Registration is now OPEN. For a fun spring season (April 14 

to June 16) of soccer for 5-12 year old boys and girls register online at 

OceansideYouthSoccer.com. Late fees apply after March 15, 2018. 

Teams will be made up of similar aged players as best as possible 

given the numbers of players. All games will be held locally within Oceanside. Exact times and 

fields remain to be determined but games will be held Saturday mornings from 9-12. 

 

For more information:  http://www.oceansideyouthsoccer.com 

 

 

http://www.oceansideyouthsoccer.com/


 

 





 


